
Friends of Linda Farmer 
6909 75th St SW 
Lakewood, WA 98498 
 
February 15, 2024 
 
Public Disclosure Commission 
711 Capitol Way #206 
PO Box 40908 
Olympia, WA 98504-0908 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
We present the following in response to PDC complaint no. 144494. 
 
The treasurer for our campaign in election year 2019 was not a professional campaign treasurer. They 
worked in a related field and offered to help the campaign in this capacity on a volunteer basis in their spare 
time. They kept accurate records for the campaign but perhaps did not have complete knowledge of the vast 
array of election finance laws and reporting guidelines and requirements. They did the best they could with 
the knowledge that they had. 
 
There was no intent at any time to illegally obscure the true amount or source of any donations. 
 
When reviewing our 2019 filings upon receiving this complaint, we did find some gaps that we have since 
corrected. The currently filed reports are an accurate reflection of the 2019 campaign finances. 
 
Please let us know if the PDC requires anything else. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Friends of Linda Farmer 


